Good Shepherd Catholic School Council

Zoom Meeting, 6:00 PM

Thursday, February 11, 2021

Call to Order
Attendance:  

School Council Members attending virtually due to weather:  Principal Kristen Girten, Fr. Zach Etienne, Sara Rogier, Ann Piper, Beth Keck, Marcy Groves, Michael Schaefer, Gen Caudill and Sara Brown.  Jeff Rhymer, Tara Voliva, Ben Goedde, and Mark Schuler were absent.

Prayer:  The Hail Mary was prayed together by the group.

Mission Statement:  Our mission statement was read by Kristen Girten.

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the meeting on January 14, 2021 were approved as written.

Reports

President’s Report:   No Report

Pastor’s Report:  No Report

Principal’s Report:  Kristen Girten submitted her written report to the School Council prior to the meeting via email.  She stated that the Kindergarten Orientation planned for 02-18-21 will be held virtually due to the weather.  The response has been good.

ILEARN will be administered to third through eighth graders this year in mid-April.  IREAD for third graders will be completed before Spring Break.

During Lent the stations will be prayed weekly with classes rotating as leaders while the other classes watch virtually.

The War on Hunger campaign was a huge success!  Over 3,000 items and over $3,000 were collected.  The eighth grade was the winning class.  Media coverage was good for Good Shepherd School.  It was held during Catholic Schools Week.

During the Diocesan Open House on February 4th, eight families with nine prospective students toured the school.

Field trips will not be permitted by the Diocese this school year.  Ways to celebrate the eighth grade at the end of the school year are being explored.

The professional development for the faculty scheduled on February 12, 2021 was cancelled.

Snow days are days of virtual learning with materials sent home.  There was discussion of teachers teaching live in the event of multiple snow days.  It was expressed that they didn’t want to have missed instruction.  The diocese does not qualify for the waiver days as the public school does.

Preschool Report:  Brandee Schnarr reported that the preschool teachers participated in the USI STEM program.

Acceptance letters are going out soon to the PreK and preschool candidates.  PreK has eight open slots with nine applicants.  The preschool has filled all 36 spots with five on a waiting list.

The Little Rams Preschool participated in the Diocesan Open House.

A virtual field trip with story teller, Mary Jo Huff, is in the works.

The Valentine Party was planned for next week after missing the original date of the 10th.

Each preschool class will have 16 students when a new student starts later this month.

Legislative Liaison Report:  Marcy Groves reported that school voucher bills are in the state legislature currently.  She is hoping for an income-based voucher without the pathways component, which has been difficult for families.

Athletics Report:  No Report

Tech Team Report:  No Report     The Archery team qualifies for the state tournament.

PTO Report:  No Report

Financial Report:  Beth Keck said that Option #4 (raising tuition $100) was recommended to the finance council last month.  

It was agreed that a second round of the PPP funds are needed.  Fr. Zach expressed concern about relying on these funds.

Beth reported looking at the percentage of parish dollars coming to support the school.

Items for Decision
It was recommended that the K-8 tuition for the 2021-2022 school year be increased by $100 per student.

Items for Discussion

COVID Update:  Good Shepherd is doing well with no positive cases and the slowing of close contacts.  The Diocese is staying with the previous guidelines put out by the CDC.

New Council Member:  Two names have been submitted to fill Dawn’s position on the school council, Beth Funk and Ashley Thomas.

Review Strategic Plan Catholic Identity Goals:  

Goal #1  Encourage and purposefully integrate at least one opportunity each quarter for Christian service inside and outside of school.  This goal will be kept.

Goal #2  In an effort to increase school family attendance at weekend Mass, each grade level will sponsor a hospitality event once a year.  This goal has been achieved and will be taken out. Our hope is to continue with the hospitality masses once COVID restrictions have passed.

Goal #3  In an effort to increase school family involvement in parish life, families will be encouraged to volunteer for at least one event.  This goal will be kept as it is in line with parish council.

Possible New Goal- There was discussion about a possible goal focused on respect of each other and campus property.  The Leader in Me program could be incorporated into the goal.  Kristen will work on some possible ideas to present at a later date.  

Review Strategic Plan Enrollment Management Goals:

Goal #1  To Increase enrollment at Good Shepherd Catholic School to 75% capacity.

Goal #2  To retain 90% of students from Kindergarten through 8th Grade.

Goal #3  To retain 95% of PreK students into Kindergarten.

These goals will all be retained in the Strategic Plan.

The Come Holy Spirit prayer was prayed at the close of the meeting, adjourning at 7:00 PM.  The next School Council meeting is scheduled on Thursday, March 11, 2021 at 6:00PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Piper, Secretary

